March 5, 2018,

Mr. Robert Stein, Chairman
Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

Subject: Docket No. 468, Plumtree Substation to Brookfield Junction 115-kV Project
Decision and Order Condition #4 — Independent Environmental Inspector Report

Dear Mr. Stein,

Please find enclosed the Biweekly Independent Environmental Inspector Report, Report
#11, for the February 22", and March 1%, 2018 inspection events for the construction of
the Eversource Plumtree Substation to Brookfield Junction 115-kV Project.

If you have any questions, please contact me at kobrion@trcsolutions.com or (508) 298-
1009.

Sincerely,

ek
Kevin M. O’Brion

Environmental Scientist/Project Manager
TRC Environmental Corp.

Enclosure

cc- lan Cole (email), Eversource
TRC Files
Paul Cyr-TRC
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Plumtree-Brookfield Biweekly CSC Report #11
03/01/2018

Docket No. 468- Development and Management Plan Inspection

The Connecticut Siting Council (CSC) issued to the Connecticut Light and Power Company (d.b.a. as Eversource
Energy [Eversource]) a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) for the Southwest
Connecticut Reliability Project, specifically the Plumtree to Brookfield 115-kV Transmission Line and the Plumtree
Substation in Bethel (Project). For the Project, Eversource is in the process of constructing a new 3.4-mile, overhead
electric transmission line between its Plumtree Substation in the Town of Bethel and its Brookfield Junction Substation
in the Town of Brookfield, and also making minor related modifications to the Stony Hill Substation in Brookfield and
Plumtree Substation in Bethel. In addition, two existing 115-kV line entries to Stony Hill Substation are being
reconfigured as part of the Project. These electrical system modifications are located within Eversource’s existing right-
of-way (ROW) or substation properties in Fairfield County, Connecticut. Pursuant to the CSC’s approval of the Project,
this report presents the results of the weekly inspections of the Project’s conformance to the CSC-approved
Development & Management (D&M) Plans, performed by the CSC’s independent environmental inspector pursuant to
Certificate Condition 4.

ROW/SUBSTATIONS ROW/SUBSTATIONS
Interim Week Inspection: Bi-Weekly Week Inspection:
Date: ()2/22/2018 Date: 03/01/2018

Inspector: Paul Cyr Inspector: Paul Cyr

Rain Event: Rain Event:

Locations Inspected (by Town, D&M Plan Map Sheet, Locations Inspected (by Town, D&M Plan Map

and Structure Number/Site : Sheet, and Structure Number/Site:
-Danbury, Map 04, Str1008 -Danbury, Map 06, Str1012 and Str1013
-Danbury, Map 05, Str1009 and Str1010 -Danbury, Map 04, Str1008

-Brookfield, Exhibit 2B Vol 2 D&M Plan, Stony Hill Sub -Danbury, Map 05, Str1009 and Str1010

Work Observed: (by D&M Plan Map Sheet Work Observed: (by D&M Plan Map Sheet
and Structure Number/Site) and Structure Number/Site)
Supreme continues to work in the areas of Supreme continues to work in the ROW constructing

Str1008-Str1010 constructing access roads and structure  and/or improving existing access roads, structure pads, and
pads, and installation of E&S controls (see Photos 1-6). the installation of E&S controls.



































